Faculty of Medicine, AcGill University, Dean's Office.

Montreal January 30th, 1923

Sir Arthur Currie,
Principal and Vice-Chancellor,
McGill University

My dear Sir Arthur:

I am sending you herewith, as requested, an extract from the Minutes of a meeting of the Council of this Faculty held on November 25th, 1922, covering the Report of the Department of Medicine on the desirability of filling the Chair of Pediatrics.

I regret that, through a misunderstanding, this was not sent to you immediately following the meeting.

My ignorance, at that time, of our office procedure is my only excuse for failing learn that it had not been forwarded.

Yours faithfully,

Acting Secretary of Council